
 
 

 

Raine 

Two Covid-19 cases have been confirmed at the long term care facility my great aunt 

lives at (Brio in Johnston).  

 

 

Carol Henderson 

Jon Royal has let us know that he has been diagnosed with Stage 4 bladder cancer. Jon 

says that he is not thrilled with this news but he is not traumatized by it. He will be 

pursuing a regimen of Immunotherapy in June. Your love, prayers and positive thoughts 

are greatly appreciated and email messages are welcome at jon.droyal@gmail.com.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to submit a Joy or Concern, please go to 
www.ucdsm.org/joys-and-concerns 
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